
 

 

 

MEMORANDUM 
 
To:  The Honorable Pat Dowell 

Chairman, Committee on the Budget and Government Operations 
 
From:  Laura Parry  
  Commission Chair  
  License Appeal Commission  
 
CC:  Elizabeth Beatty 
  Mayor’s Office of Intergovernmental Affairs 
 
Date:  October 13, 2022  
 
Re:  Request for Information from Annual Appropriation Committee Hearing 
 
ID:  77-01 2023 Budget Questions  
  
 
The following information is provided in response to the request for information in regard 
to our 2023 budget received via email on October 12, 2022.    
 
Alderman Reilly asked for the following:  
 
Q. Changes in headcount projected for 2023  
A. Not applicable to LAC  
 
Q. Number of funded vacancies and breakdown for 2023  
A. Not applicable to LAC  
 
Q. Number of vacancies being cut – what positions (job titles) are being eliminated 
A. Not applicable to LAC  
 
Q. Description of outsourced services projected for 2023  
A. Court reporting services may be considered outsourced but the City of Chicago does not 
have any in-house court reporters so we outsource because we are required to have a 
certified court reporter present at our hearings.  
 
Q. List of savings and cost-efficiencies due to zero-based budgeting  
A. The LAC tries to lower operational costs and provide savings wherever possible.  
 
 
As always, please let me know if you have any further questions. 
 


